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http://www.wildcatreenactment.com


 

2014 World Chicken FestivalðOne of the Biggest and 

Best Yet! 

For the second year in a row, the World Chicken Festival 

has had perfect weather and huge crowds.  With the      

exception of Saturday night, the crowds were never    

overwhelming and there was a steady stream of visitors 

throughout the 4-day festival.  Although you can credit 

the weather for a great deal of this 

yearôs success, the entertainment and 

competitions also played a huge role in 

the increased attendance.   

Visitors were able to see free concerts 

by such stars as Trent Tomlinson, Alan 

Lane Band, Borrowed Blue, Bryan 

Mayer, Kelly Rae Burton, and Taylor 

Dye.  Shooter Jennings also drew an incredibly large 

crowd during his Saturday night concert.   

In addition to the stars and the abundant local talent   

highlighted on the 4th Street Stage, festival goers were 

able to join in several competitions.  These included:  

Chicken Hot Wing Eating, Barnyard Games, the 5K Run 

for the Roost, Karaoke, Survival Egg Drop, and the      

always popular Chick-O-lympics, Struttinô, Crowinô, and 

Cluckinô contests.   

Molly Barnett, executive director of London Downtown 

said, ñLondon Downtown is always appreciative of the 

Chicken Festival Committee for allowing us to have the 

Chicken Invasion during the World Chicken Festival.  The 

Chicken Invasion is a great example of a community art 

project that displays the local talent and creativity of our 

community.  London Downtown, along with the         

thousands of festival attendees, is excited each year to see 

the creative and unique designs.  Along with showing the 

creativity and talent of our community, it also allows  

London Downtown to give back as the Judgesô choice for 

the school chicken receives a $500 prize and a partnering 

local non-profit receives half of the voting proceeds.ò 

Participating Laurel County nonprofit organizations once 

again reported great sales.  According to volunteer Doug 

Harris, chicken dinner sales at the Worldôs Largest Skillet 

were extremely successful.  Volunteers from Souls Harbor 

Church actually fried 6, 243 pounds (over 3.1 tons) of 

chicken for the festival goers! 

Deanna Herrmann, CEO of the London-Laurel County 

Chamber of Commerce stated, ñThe London-Laurel 

Chamber of Commerce has the pleasure of designing and 

selling the official World Chicken Festival shirts each 

year in order to further benefit the work of the Chamber in 

our business community.  All of our Ambassadors and 

Board Members enjoy the involvement with the festival 

and see the benefit of added income to our 

bottom line each year.ò 

According to Jami Parsley of the London 

Womenôs League, ñThe Chicken Festival is 

our primary fundraiser every year and it 

affords us the ability to carry out our     

mission and help those many other charities 

and individuals that we support and help all 

year long. Without the Chicken Festival, 

we simply would not be able to accomplish our mission 

and we are very grateful to have the opportunity to do our 

main fundraising during the most exciting weekend of the 

year! We work really hard for those four days during the 

Chicken Festival but what weôre able to accomplish the 

rest of the year makes it all worth itΦέ   

Rodney Hendrickson of the London-Laurel County   

Tourist Commission said, ñIt is important to remember the 

three purposes of the World Chicken Festival:   

(1) to   provide an opportunity for local non-profits to 

raise money to fund their good works,  

(2) to highlight local entertainment, and  

(3) to provide an opportunity for a family or individual to 

be entertained at no cost.  I think the festival achieved 

these goals.ò 



 

Coming Soon!  The Information Center Updates 

Space To Allow For More Artisan Displays and 

Sales. 

In an effort to provide 

travelers with a more     

visitor friendly             

experience, the London-Laurel County Tourist 

Commission will be expanding the Information 

Center.  This will be done by  adding more travel 

related displays and information, as well as     

designating a larger area for the Mountain      

Heritage Artisans Guild.  An  area for local       

artisans to display and sell their art is beneficial to 

both the Artistsô Guild and the local community.   

The Commission is thrilled to be able to provide a 

place for local artisans to showcase their art and 

for community members to view and purchase 

these homemade, one-of-a-kind treasures.           

Future use of the updated space includes bazaars, 

holiday specials, and artisan demonstrations.  The         

expanded area should be operational and open to 

the public before Thanksgiving. 

The Tourist Information Center is located at 140 

Faith Assembly Church Road in London,       

Kentucky.  (Exit 41 off of I-75 between    

McDonalds and Cheddars.)  The Center is open 

Monday through Saturday from 9 am to 5 pm.    

Please stop by the Tourist Information Center or 

call 606-878-6900 with any questions.  

 

Biggest Tourism Event Season Ever 

for London-Laurel County in 2014 

The London-Laurel County Tourist Commission has just completed the largest event season ever!  We hosted a total 

of 24 tourism events during 2014.  These events were designed to help the local economy by bringing out-of-town  

visitors to London and Laurel County.   

The 2014 event season was kicked off by the Grills Gone Wild BBQ Festival, held the last weekend in March.  The 

season ended on the third weekend in October with the Wildcat Mountain Civil War Reenactment.   

Some of the other locally hosted events of 2014 include: 

Nine youth baseball/softball tournaments 

Two bicycle tours (Redbud Ride and Thriller Ride) 

Two 3D Archery Tournaments 

The Laurel Lake Triathlon 

The Sheltowee 12-Hour Extreme Race 

The Lipari Energy AJGA Golf Championship 

The World Chicken Festival 

The Fishers of Men District Bass Fishing Championship 

We are very excited to have been a part of such an extensive event season and look forward to the events in store for 

2015! 



 

London Trail Town Project Nearing Completion 

 

Since early 2012, the London Trail Town Task Force has been 
going through the process of becoming a certified Kentucky 
Trail Town.  The goal of the Kentucky Trail town 
program is to better connect communities across 
the state with their natural resources.   

Benefits to being a certified Trail Town are: 

Eligibility of marketing dollars for matching 
funds through the Kentucky Department 
of Travel and Tourism 

Designation in state visitor guides, on state 
maps, on the Kentucky Adventure   
Tourism website, and in other state   
tourism marketing materials 

Highway signage designating London as a Kentucky Trail 
Town 

Proclamation from the Governor designating London as an 
Official Kentucky Trail Town 

Public ceremony with state and local officials, announcing 
the designation and unveiling the signage 

Window decals for participating businesses 

The abundance of natural resources in Laurel County makes it 
incredibly easy to enjoy the outdoors.  There are scenic        
locations for outdoor recreation in every direction.  From     
biking to hiking, paddling to fishing, and every outdoor activity 
in betweenðyou can find a place for it in the London/Laurel 
County area! 

In the city of London, the construction of the London Wellness 
Park is bringing much needed outdoor activity space to the city.  
The park consists of areas for biking, hiking, and                
skateboarding, as well as a playground.  Future additions     
include basketball and volleyball courts, a beginner mountain 
bike trail, and walking paths that encompass the entire park. 

To the east, north, and south of London, there are 376 miles of 
smoothly paved and sparsely traveled roads for cycling.  These 
cycling routes have been marked with permanent signage and 
painted marks on the roads.  Attracting thousands of out-of-
town cyclists to London and Laurel County each year, these 
routes have allowed London to become the official ñCycling 
Capital of Kentucky.ò 

Two miles south of London, you will find Levi Jackson State 
Park.  The park contains short sections of the historic Boones 
Trace and Wilderness Road Trails.  Levi Jackson is the perfect 
place for short hikes in the woods and camping.  There are   
outdoor areas for many fun activities, such as basketball,      
volleyball, horseshoes, and miniature golf. 

If you are looking for a more intensive hike, then traveling 10 
to 15 miles east of London will bring you to the Daniel Boone 
National Forest.  London visitors can enjoy vast expanses and 
miles of trails.  These US Forest Service trails are popular for 
hiking, back-packing, horseback riding, and mountain biking.  
Laurel County actually has more mountain bike trails than any 
other county the state and most of these bike trails are in the 
National Forest. 

A large variety of paddling trails can also be found in and near 
Laurel County.  The county is bordered to the north and west 

by the Rockcastle River.  The Rockcastle boasts some of the 
best paddling experiences in Kentucky.  From the quiet pools 
and riffles of the upper Rockcastle to the Class III/IV rapids of 
the Narrows and Beech Narrows, there is something for each 
and every paddling enthusiast. 

Connecting these outdoor areas will provide   
adventure tourists with much needed goods and 
services, while highlighting and sharing the   
beautiful natural resources that make London/
Laurel County unique.  These assets have already 
contributed to creating a vibrant tourism       
economy in London.   

The procedure for London to become a certified 
Kentucky Trail Town is certainly not a short one.  
It has taken a lot of time and perseverance to put 

plans into action, but in the past three years we have made 
enormous progress towards this goal.  Some of the work     
completed includes:   

Establishing a London Trail Town Trailhead at the Farmers 
Market 

Establishing 376 miles of safe and well-marked cycling 
roads in Laurel, Rockcastle, Jackson, and Clay     
Counties, with all routes beginning and ending at the 
trailhead on Main Street in London 

Establishing the London Wellness park, which includes 
over two miles of mountain bike/hiking trails, as well 
as an abundance of other outdoor activities 

Plans for further London Trail Town activities include: 

Establishing a walking/cycling connection between the 
Trailhead and the London Wellness Park 

Establishing a connecting trail between the Wellness Park 
and Levi Jackson State Park 

Working with the KY Department of Transportation to  
establish a multi-use trail running parallel to the 
planned reconstruction of US 25 between McClain 
Drive in London and KY 1006 

Erecting permanent signage on 130 additional miles of safe 
cycling roads 

Improving paddling access to the Rockcastle River and  
utilizing the trailhead as the rendezvous point for    
paddlers leaving 
town for paddling      
activities 

Building additional 
mountain bike 
trails in the Daniel 
Boone National 
Forest; additional 
planned trails are 
from the heavily 
used Laurel Lake 
trail east towards 
London 

The goal date for London 
to become certified as a 
Kentucky Trail Town is 
January 2015.   



 

The 3
rd
 Annual Thriller Ride 

 

October 11, 2014 saw 

the 3rd annual return 

of The Thriller Ride.  

The Thriller Ride is a 

four-route cycling 

event held in London, the ñCycling 

Capital of Kentucky.ò  The event is a 

fundraiser hosted by the Cumberland 

Valley Cycling Club, with help from 

the London-Laurel County Tourist 

Commission and London Downtown. 

Cyclists participating in the event had 

the option to choose the 62-mile 

Thriller Route, 44-mile Zombie Route, 25-mile             

Halloweenie Route, or the brand new 13-mile Teeny  

Weenie Route.  Each route covered various scenic areas 

of Laurel, Jackson, and Clay counties and was supported 

by rest stops, as well as on the road support.   

Just like in the past, Molly Barnett and London        
Downtown, Inc. provided a free concert and block party.  
Cyclists were able to meet and mingle with fellow riders 
in the parking lot of Mikeôs Hike and Bike, the night    
before the actual ride. 
 

Thirteen states were represented by the 153 registered   
riders of The Thriller Ride, with cyclists from as far away 
as North Dakota and California.  Although the tempera-
tures were unseasonably cool and damp during the ride, a 
good time was still had by all! 
 

 
 
 
 
Many cyclists had great things to say about The 3rd       
Annual Thriller Ride. 

Steve Knapp (Bowling Green, Kentucky):  This is a 

must do ride.  My absolute favorite. 

Larry Erhardt (Guilford, Indiana):  I had a wonder-

ful time.  Thanks to all the volunteers who make 

this ride so enjoyable.  The 

people of London are     al-

ways nice as well.  Wonderful, 

beautiful area. 

Troy Pinkston (Lexington, 

Kentucky):  Thanks to each 

and every individual that had 

anything to do with this ride.  

A little damp, but Iôm not 

complaining.  See ya for the 

Redbud Ride in April. 

Keith Cottingim (London, Kentucky):  Yesterday 

was a fun day.  I was glad it rained, because it can-

celled the things I had to do and I got to attend The 

Thriller Ride. 

Great Ride.  Beautiful scenery.  Terrific rest stops.  

(Unidentified rider) 

Had a great time, even in the rain.  (Unidentified rider) 

ñI will definitely recommend this ride!ò (Unidentified 

rider from Knoxville, TN) 


